East Lyme Police Subcommittee Meeting

Regular Meeting: September 6, 2016

Conference Room 1

East Lyme Town Hall

5:00 - 6:00 p.m.

FILED

Sept 12 20 10 AT 8:50 AMVPM

EAST LYME TOWN CLERK

## Minutes:

- 1. In Attendance were 1<sup>st</sup> Selectman Mark Nickerson, members of the committee including: Thomas Gardner, Kathleen Miller, Joseph Perkins, Mark Powers and Stephen Rebelowski. Also present were Sgt. Joseph San Juan and Michael Macek of the East Lyme Police Department.
- 2. The meeting was called to order by 1st Selectman Mark Nickerson who tasked the committee with a twofold mission: First, to undertake a review of facts and circumstances presented and then, to issue a recommendation based on their information and knowledge of whether the Town of East Lyme should or should not establish an independent police department at this time.
- 3. It was decided that the regular police subcommittee meeting would be scheduled on Wednesdays from 5-6 p.m from September 14, 2016, until November 16, 2016.
- 4. During this meeting, the Chairperson appointed was Thomas Gardner, and the recording secretary Kathleen Miller.
- 5. Two work sessions were scheduled for Friday, September 9, 2016 at the East Lyme Police Department and Wednesday, September 14, 2016, at the Ledyard Town Hall.
- 6. The format of the meeting will be open discussion.
- 7. The meeting was adjourned approximately 7:30 p.m.

Kathleen A. Miller